Regarding the recent request from some countries to delete paragraph 38(d) from the FFD4 zero draft, this paragraph pertains to the allocation of Official Development Assistance (ODA) to humanitarian assistance. The current wording allows for the possibility of double counting, which undermines the development focus of ODA.
While we strongly support the reference to humanitarian assistance, we believe it should not be included under this particular section on International Cooperation. Instead, we propose adding it as a separate paragraph and incorporating peacebuilding, with a reference to the Humanitarian-Development-Peace nexus. It is crucial that this approach remains a key pillar of international cooperation.
On paragraph 39(d), I suggest the following;
39 (d) We commit to ensuring that developing countries that are particularly vulnerable to the adverse impacts of climate change receive sufficient climate finance, including through the Climate Vulnerable Forum (CVF), to support mitigation, adaptation, and resilience-building. This includes financing instruments such as carbon finance, risk insurance, catastrophe bonds, climate resilience funds, and debt swaps that can adequately respond to their needs and priorities, including those of ocean and mountain economies. We also commit to increasing capacity-building efforts at the country level to enhance access to climate finance.


